In This Issue

Webmail users click here

Official News

- · HINI Vaccine Available for Students
- · Be Aware: Lock All Rooms, Offices, Vehicles
- · Chemical Waste Removal
- · November & December One Card Reconciliations
- · You can help choose a new logo for AU!

General Announcements

- · No Equipment Lending Over Thanksgiving Break
- · Herrick Library Thanksgiving Recess Hours
- AU Summer School Survey
- · Can You Donate Something to Save an Animal?
- · Attention Alumni: Nominate Colleagues for Awards!
- · Neighbors helping neighbors in fire recovery effort
- Senate Meeting 11/18
- · Let Us Know About Your Holiday Activities
- Martin Luther King Jr. Day of Service
- · Hornell Area Humane Society Bake Sale
- · Hornell Area Humane Society Annual Basket Auction
- · Wellsville Express on the Road
- · Peter Collin & Steve West

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
7:00 Got Bridge skills, or not 7:30 the LINE: 14 definitions	6:00 Women's Basketball (A) 7:00 Men's Basketball (H) 8:30 International Folk	5:30 Workshops for Artists: Grants and Residencies • Equipment Lending Closed
	Dancing	

HINI Vaccine Available for Students

The NYS Department of Health has supplied the AU Health Service with a limited amount of H1N1 vaccine for our students. Students should call the AU Health Service at 607.871.2400 to arrange an inoculation appointment. Students at risk for flu complications due to pre-existing medical conditions are especially encouraged to receive the vaccine before departing for the upcoming break.

For more information visit: http://my.alfred.edu/inde...

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Be Aware: Lock All Rooms, Offices, Vehicles

The pre-Thanksgiving and Holiday exodus from campus is generally the time of year when belongings seem to disappear if rooms, offices, and cars are not locked. Please take an extra moment to lock all rooms, offices and vehicles. If you see an suspicious activity please report it immediately to the Office of Public Safety at 607.871.2108 or 911.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Chemical Waste Removal

A chemical waste removal will occur during the week of 12/07/09. Both hazardous and non-regulated waste will be accepted.

All chemical waste must be received in your respective Central Accumulation Area (CAA) no later than Thursday, 12/03/09. Advanced Waste Solutions will be packaging for transport on 12/8 and 12/9. NYSCC contact Dean x3020 (Harder Hall CAA) or Shanti x2497(McMahon CAA); non-statutory AU contact Dean x3020 to arrange for receipt of your waste in Myers Hall CAA.

All Satellite Accumulation Area labels MUST be filled-out completely with EPA# for respective college, building name, Room # or area name, start date, full/fill date, initials, chemical name(s) of constituents in the accumulation container with volume or weight, and waste characteristics prior to receipt in Central Accumulation. Note: You have only 72 hours from the full date to receive in the CAA. SAA containers must be capped, have clean exterior, and SAA label easily legible. If you have any questions contact Dean Perry.

All Satellite Accumulation Areas must be empty prior to December 17th, with a notation to that effect made on your submitted December '09 Satellite Accumulation Area Weekly Inspection sheet.

Completed Hazardous Waste Log Forms must be sent to Dean Perry no later than Wednesday 11/25/09 and may be mailed, faxed to x2086, or e-mailed to: perrydr@alfred.edu. Advanced Waste must have this information beforehand in order to obtain required approvals from the TSDF. Hazardous Waste Log Forms are available at http://our.alfred.edu/ind... under the heading "AU EH&S Forms".

You may still accumulate waste and add to your list notifying Dean of the additional waste by faxing or e-mailing a NEW waste log sheet adding the word "Amended" to the title no later than 12/3/09.

Link: EH&S Web Site

Submitted by: Dean Perry

back to top Send Email Reminder

November & December One Card Reconciliations

In order to facilitate the preparation of mid-year financial statements and budget reports all Cardholders must have all transactions coded correctly in paymentnet and the original receipts for NOVEMBER One Card charges to your card manager by Friday, Dec. 4th before leaving campus. The Card Managers must have all the transactions approved and the paperwork to Sue Peck by Friday, Dec. 18, 2009.

Cardholders must have all transactions coded correctly in paymentnet and the original receipts for DECEMBER One Card charges to your card manager by Friday, Jan. 8, 2010. The Card Managers must have all transactions approved and the paperwork to Sue Peck by Friday, Jan. 15, 2010.

Submitted by: Sue Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

You can help choose a new logo for AU!

Alfred University faculty, staff, students, parents and alumni are invited to help the university choose a new logo. Visit the Web site and cast your vote!

Link: Take the Alfred University logo survey

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

No Equipment Lending Over Thanksgiving Break

There will be no equipment lending over Thanksgiving Break. All equipment borrowed by students must be returned by 4 p.m. on Tuesday, Nov. 24. Equipment Lending will be closed from Wednesday, Nov. 25 through Sunday, Nov. 29, and will reopen on Monday, Nov. 30.

Any equipment not returned by 4 p.m. on Tuesday, Nov. 24 will be subject to late fees accumulated for the entire break. If you have any questions please e-mail itfasel@alfred.edu Thank you.

Submitted by: ITS Fac/Staff Equipment Lending

back to top Send Email Reminder

Herrick Library Thanksgiving Recess Hours

Monday, Nov. 23 - 8 a.m.-1 a.m. Tuesday, Nov. 24 - 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 25 - 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 26 - CLOSED Friday, Nov. 27 - CLOSED Saturday, Nov. 28 - CLOSED Sunday, Nov. 29 - 5 p.m.-1 a.m.

Monday, Nov. 30 - Regular Hours Resume

Submitted by: Mary Jo Beers

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Summer School Survey

Students who have not yet had an opportunity to complete this year's Summer School Survey are encouraged to do so on-line.

It only takes about 2 minutes to take the survey, and student responses will be carefully considered as we make plans for Summer School 2010.

The survey will be available online until Friday, Dec. 4. We welcome your opinions and suggestions!

Link: Take the Summer School Survey On-line

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

Can You Donate Something to Save an Animal?

On Thursday, Dec. 3, Pet Pals will be having a Penny Social to raise funds for animals who can't help themselves.

This request is for new or very gently used items that you would be willing to donate to the auction. Since the auction is scheduled before the holiday break, we are hoping to receive quality items that would be a great gift for the winner to give someone on their list! The items need not be animal related or Holiday related.

How about a book that everyone wants to read? Maybe some wrapping paper, gift tags, and bows? A game that you know a child would love? These are the type of things we are looking for.

Donations will be accepted at the Center for Student Involvement on the 2nd floor of the Powell Campus Center until Wednesday, Nov. 25. Please consider donating something to make this event a huge success.

Save the Date for the Penny Social! Thursday, Dec. 3, at 4:30 p.m. in the Knight Club.

Submitted by: Nancy Banker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Attention Alumni: Nominate Colleagues for Awards!

The Alumni Association presents awards annually at Reunion to alumni and friends of the University who have contributed to Alfred, their workplace, and society in general. Please help us recognize those individuals for their efforts and achievements by nominating them for an Alumni Association Award. Nomination forms are available for download at http://www.alfred.edu/alu... . Nominations are due by Jan. 1, 2010.

Alumni Award for Distinguished Achievement - given to honor alumni whose achievements in their profession, career or avocational pursuits, or service to society bring honor and distinction to AU.

Alumni Award for Distinguished Service - given to alumni in recognition of loyalty and commitment in service to Alfred University.

Abigail Allen Award for Service to Women - given to honor an Alfred alumnus/a in recognition of distinctive career achievement, community service, or avocational pursuits that have improved the quality of women's lives.

Lillian T. Nevins Award for Lifetime Service to Alfred University - given to honor alumni who have rendered outstanding service to Alfred University.

Honorary Alumnus/a Recognition Award - given to a non-graduate in recognition of interest, allegiance and service to Alfred University and alumni, that the recipient may be evermore one of us.

Nominations may be forwarded to the Alumni Relations Office, Welcome Center, One Saxon Drive, Alfred, NY 14802. You may also Email alumni@alfred.edu> nominations or fax your information to 607.871.2391. Please contact us with any questions at 607.871.2144. We thank you for your support and assistance!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Neighbors helping neighbors in fire recovery effort

Visit the Alfred Rebuilds web site to see how neighbors are helping neighbors recover from the Oct. 29 fire on Main Street that destroyed one building, displaced several business and their employees, and also damaged upper story apartments.

Link: Alfred Rebuilds web site

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

Senate Meeting 11/18

Hello Folks,

Hope everyone has a great weekend and holiday. Wednesday's meeting was important and we had a guest speaker. Hope you read the minutes. Any questions? Please feel free to e-mail the senate account or stop by and talk with one of the executive officers. Thanks

Student Senate

Attachment: Senate_Minutes_from_Nov_18.doc

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Let Us Know About Your Holiday Activities

The Office of Communications is seeking information from clubs, organizations, departments, etc. that are coordinating special projects and activities during the holiday season, Thanksgiving or Christmas. Please send the information and name of a contact person to: Jessica Marble at jrm9@alfred.edu, or Debbie Clark at clarkd@alfred.edu. Thank you.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Martin Luther King Jr. Day of Service

Alfred University and Alfred State College are holding a joint Community Resource Drive for the Martin Luther King Jr. Day of Service.

The Drive is on now and ends on Friday, Dec. 11, 2009. All resources requested by Community Partners will be delivered on Monday, Jan. 18, 2010.

If you are interested in donating, or delivering resources, please contact Ryan Arroyo, (Arroyo@alfred.edu or 871.2702)

Attachment: Compiled Resource Lists

Submitted by: Ryan Arroyo

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hornell Area Humane Society Bake Sale

November 25th - Bake Sale

We will be selling desserts just in time for Thanksgiving. If you are interested in baking or helping out the day of the sale please contact us. Sale starts at 9 a.m. @ Sears and goes 'til the bake goods run out.

Industrial Park Road Hornell NY, 14843 E-mail HAHS1@yahoo.com Web site www.hornellanimalshelter.... Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hornell Area Humane Society Annual Basket Auction

Monday, Nov. 30-Saturday, Dec. 5

The shelter will be hosting its annual Basket Auction just in time for the holidays. If you would like to donate a basket for the event or help out during the week please contact us! Basket Auction is at the shelter.

Industrial Park Road Hornell NY, 14843 E-mail HAHS1@yahoo.com Web site www.hornellanimalshelter.... 607.324.1270

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Wellsville Express on the Road

From: Helen Evans [mailto:evansh@awsrhn.org] Sent: Fri 11/6/2009 4:43 PM

To: Helen Evans; Larry Kaminski; Carrie Whitwood

Subject: Wellsville Express Transportation Launch Tuesday, November 10, 2009

As one strategy to improve mobility services in Allegany County, the Allegany County Transportation Task Force is pleased to announce the launch of the Wellsville Express, a continuous loop of service throughout the township of Wellsvillek.

The Wellsville Express will run Monday-Friday from 10 a.m-4 p.m. with unlimited access throughout the day with the following fare structure:

Daily Standard Fare \$1 Seniors Age 60 & Older \$.50 Route Deviation* \$3 Children Under Age 6 Free

* In compliance with ADA requirements, Access Allegany will deviate from the route no more than 3/4 of a mile. Requests must be received two full business days in advance by calling 585.593.1738.

Additional fares will apply for those wishing to connect to an outgoing bus route. Attached, you will find a flyer which includes the Wellsville Express schedule; including stop locations and times. Please share this information with consumers, colleagues, family members and friends.

Thank you to all those who continue to support the Allegany County Transportation Task Force efforts! Additional modifications to public routes and schedules are planned in December 2009. Please contact the Access Allegany Call Center at 585.593.1738:

For further information,

To schedule a transportation system training for your staff and/or consumers,

To request brochures and materials (available soon)

For further details about the Task Force, please contact Larry Kaminski at 585.593.5223, ext. 16 or at kaminskil@awsrhn.org.

Helen Evans, Program Manager Allegany/Western Steuben Rural Health Network, Inc. 85 North Main Street, Suite 4-5

Wellsville, New York 14895 Phone: 585.593.5223, ext. 11

Fax: 585.593.5217

e-mail: evansh@awsrhn.org www.myruralhealthnetwork....

Attachment: Wellsville_Express_Route.pdf

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Peter Collin & Steve West

Black-Eyed Susan Acoustic Cafe Where: 22 W. Main St., Angelica NY

When: Saturday, Nov. 28 Cafe opens at 4:30 p.m. Music starts at 7:30 p.m. Kitchen closes at 10 p.m.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews